
 

Appendix C 
Summary of Budget Consultation 
 
The Council’s 2025-26 budget public consultation ran from 13th June to 7th August 2024. It 

was hosted on the Council’s Let’s talk Kent website and can still be viewed via this link 

https://letstalk.kent.gov.uk/budget-consultation-2025-26.  

     
In total, 2,389 people responded to the questionnaire, which is 8.8% lower than the 
response rate to last year’s budget consultation. Responses were received from Kent 
residents, KCC staff, and a range of local businesses and organisations. 30% of 
respondents found out about the consultation via Facebook, and 25% via an email from 
Let’s talk Kent or the Council’s engagement and consultation team.   
 
A supporting document was provided, which set out the background to the consultation 
including: key facts about Kent; KCC’s strategic priorities; the financial challenges the 
council has had to address in recent years including areas of significant spending growth 
in particular in providing services for the most vulnerable residents; an overview of how the 
Council plans to spend the 2024-25 budget and how we are funded; and the 2025-26 
financial challenge. The document included information on the council tax referendum 
principles, the assumed increases for 2025-26, and the impact on council tax bills.  The 
document sets out the financial outlook for the forthcoming year and that difficult decisions 
will be needed to balance significant forecast spending increases with the forecast 
resources from council tax and central government settlement. 
 
The consultation sought views on council tax proposals for both general council tax and 
the adult social care levy, and asked respondents to indicate their level of support for 
increases in line with, above (for general council tax only), or below the referendum level, 
or whether they are opposed to an increase. The consultation sought views on how 
services should be prioritised and savings should be made, by asking for levels of 
comfortableness with making spending reductions across the Council’s different service 
areas, as well as which of these service areas to prioritise if there was only £1 of 
investment left to make. The consultation also sought views on some specific approaches 
to saving the Council money or generating more income and asked for any other 
suggestions on ways to make savings or increase income.  
 
A detailed report setting out the responses received from the public consultation is 
included as a background document to this report along with feedback from engagement 
with VCSE sector.  An exercise with KCC management cohort is reported separately from 
the public consultation.   
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